Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.

In a Public Session of the Board of Directors

February 3, 2004

Minutes 

The Board of Directors, assembled in Public Session at Hamburger Mary’s with James Healey presiding and Secretary Keith Groteluschen recording the minutes, was called to order at 6:40 pm, on February 3, 2004.  Healey announced that there was a quorum present, and directed Groteluschen to perform the roll call.

Present:

James Healey, Ernie Yuen, Karsten T. Brown, Michelle Bryant, Denis Christopher-Ryan, Danny G, Keith Groteluschen, Ross Letica, Bob Napierala, Rene Perez, Beau Texter

Late:

Joshua Montgomery 

Absent with Notification

John Brumley, Lea, Ricki Carrasquillo 

Absent without Notification

John Gomes, Chris Boesen

Groteluschen announced that the meeting was being electronically recorded.

The minutes from the January 20, 2004 meeting were reviewed.  The motion to approve the minutes was seconded and approved (9 yea, 0 nay, 1 abstention).  Healey asked Michelle Bryant, Karsten T. Brown, Lea, and Rene Perez to see him so they can sign the Directors Agreement.

Groteluschen gave an outline of his goals as secretary.  Draft meeting minutes are to be e-mailed to board members by Sunday.  Board members have until Tuesday to submit revisions to the Secretary.  Final minutes will be uploaded to the yahoo groups file by Thursday.  Updated attendance records will be e-mailed to board members once a month.  Meeting location will be confirmed and e-mailed to board members a week for the meeting.  Board members agreed to continue meeting at Hamburger Mary’s.  A new room is being remodeled for the specific purpose of meetings.  Board members liked having meetings at the same location on a regular basis.  An updated phone list will be posted in yahoo groups file once a month.  Healey asked to have zip codes and cities added to the phone list.  PayPal should be set up by March 1st because we will be allowing people to pay admission to our events using the service.  Groteluschen explained all executive officers except John Brumley are signers on the SNAPI checking account.  Groteluschen will set up online access to the checking account.  Checking account statements will be given to Brumley as soon as we receive them in the mail.  Brown and Groteluschen now have their deposit cards for the checking account.  The SNAPI office will be used as a staging area and drop-off place for Pride.  It will be used as office space once we have funds from Pride to organize the space.  The message machine in the office will be checked every other day and messages directed to the appropriate person.  The mailbox will be checking twice a week.  The Secretary will keep the mailbox keys.  Information on how to contact the Secretary was given to each board member.

Healey went over a draft budget for Pride.  Healey listed itemized revenues from bingo, pageant, boy’s and girl’s parties, parade, festival admission, vendor, and beverage sales, plus Blue Moon t-dance.  The total revenue was $134,500.  Projected funds from sponsorships were projected at $24,500.  Smaller sponsorships will add to this amount.  A member of the community, Michael Bennett, offered to help with sponsorship and marketing of Pride.  Bennett described his qualifications and asked to help the sponsorship and marketing committees.  Healey listed itemized expenses for bingo, pageant, boy’s and girl’s parties, parade sound & staging, tent, insurance, security, and barricades as well as festival venue rent, utilities, damage deposit, cleaning deposit, management, tents, entertainment, stage & lighting, security, interpreters, promoters fees, insurance, radios, and generators plus miscellaneous expenses.  Projected expenses totaled $105,700.  Revenues minus expenses plus sponsorship give SNAPI a net profit of $53,350.  The outstanding debut will be about $25,000 leaving SNAPI with $28,350.

Healey stressed that we need to start the year of planning for the next Pride with money in the bank.  Healey stated that presenting the budget first illustrates where SNAPI stands at this moment.  Healey feels this budget is very “doable” with what we already have and a little bit of help from sponsorships.  Healey talked about his negotiations with the managing partner of the Events Center where Pride was help last year.  After meeting with Events Center managers five times over a two-week period, a draft proposal was developed.  The proposal is a draft until the Board approves the contract and the contract is signed.  Healey feels the Events Center is a good location because last year’s Pride at the same venue was received so well.  The venue worked well for indoor and outdoor events and attractions.  It works well for the vendors and guests should the weather turn bad.  SNAPI has done an event at the center before so logistics would be much easier.  We have the floor plan already.  The location is convenient for people coming from the Strip and it’s at the end of a bus line.  Healey hopes to hold a meeting of the Board at the venue is the proposal is eventually approved.  

Healey said the biggest hesitation for going back to the same venue was concerns about the food and beverage portion of the contract.  Last year, the previous president changed the contract with the venue on the night before the event but did not tell the Board.  Part of those changes concerned the food and beverage portion of the contract.  A motion to extend discussion for 15 minutes was seconded and approved.

The managers of the Event Center have told Healey that they will work with SNAPI to make the food and beverage portion of the contract work for us.  The managers are trying to buy the current company out of their contract to run food and beverage at the Events Center.  Healey wants a contract that gives SNAPI 100% of the beverage sales.  SNAPI is not counting on any proceeds from food sales.  Food vendors would still be able to sell their products outside.  Healey says he is willing to consider a contract in which the current company negotiates with SNAPI to retain some portion of the food and beverage sales.  The facility would be available to us between noon and 8 p.m. on Friday, May 14.  Setup on the day of the festival would begin at 7 a.m.  We would have to be out of the facility by 1 a.m.  Last year, we wrapped up in about 45 minutes after the last performance on the stage.  Healey says setup is minimal for SNAPI.  Contracted companies set up stage and lighting, pipe and drape, tables, and banners.  We decorate the morning of the event.

Texter noted that managers allowed us to store items outside the back entrance last year until it was time to bring the items inside.  Healey agreed, adding that the managers are easy to work with because they want our business.  Texter had to leave at 7:16 p.m.  Healey stated we have time on Sunday to take items out of the venue.  Those items are mostly stage and lighting.  Healey stated that any of the attractions at the venue could be available to our guests.  The guest pays for the attraction, which is completely handled by the venue managers.  Brown reminded everyone in the room that if they want to address the Board, they must raise their hand and be recognized by the presiding officer.  Healey stated that the facility fee would about the same as last year.  Half of the facility fee is due by March 15th.  The other half will be due the day of the event once we passed that dollar amount.  Healey said last year we made $55,000 at the gate and didn’t see why we wouldn’t make at least enough this year to pay the second half of the facility fee.  Joshua Montgomery arrived and joined the meeting.

There is a $1,000 utilities deposit.  The amount we use during the event will be deducted from the deposit and the leftovers returned to SNAPI.  The utilities fee is capped at $1,000.  The damage deposit is $2,500, which far lower than the customary $8,000 damage deposit.  Last year we received the entire damage deposit back from the venue since there was no damage.  The cleaning fee includes a $2,500 deposit and on site cleaning crews during the event.  The same crew will clean the facility once the event has finished.  The management requires two managers be onsite during the event.  These managers will answer any questions we have about the facility.  They also will deal with any issues such as power problems, sound problems, etc.  The cost is $35 per hour for a total cost of $1,750.  Ross Letica asked if the cost of first aide is included in the proposal.  Healey stated he anticipated a company, which may donate their services, would handle first aide services.  The total expenses for the venue come to $27,500.

Healey stated we had no other options for a venue at this time.  The County Government Center is not large enough to handle our event and it is already booked for that date.  Cashman field and all public parks are booked.   Healey said holding Pride at a hotel would be much more costly and we would not get any portion of the beverage sales.  Letica asked how we would pay for the deposits.  Healey responded that our donation from Budweiser should arrive by mid-February.  Healey said we will be asking our sponsors very soon once we have a venue approved by the Board.  Vendor money and parade money will go toward deposits as well.

Bob Napierala asked whether we still have a three-year contract with a lube company.  Ernie Yuen responded by saying he talked with a rep from the lube company and the previous agreement was no longer in effect.  Yuen added that the company does not wish to work with SNAPI on this year’s Pride.

Healey mentioned other companies are paying $38,000 for the same facility fee and SNAPI is being offered a large discount.  Letica asked whether the Board was voting on proceeding with negotiations or voting on the contract.  Healey responded we need to vote to proceed with negotiations.  Some of the details of the contract are still being worked out.  Healey stated the Board vote on the contract until all aspects of the contract are confirmed.  Healey suggested that after the food and beverage details of the contract are finalized, he would like to have an e-mail vote for approval of the contract.  Danny G asked for details about what kind of banners are allowed in the facility.  Healey responded that the management does not want us to cover paid banners already displayed in the venue.  SNAPI can display banners made of any kind of materials.  The position of the banner just cannot interfere with what is already displayed.  Jim Dujka from the audience asked who is responsible for insurance.  Healey responded that SNAPI would have to provide insurance coverage for the event.  Money for insurance is already in the draft budget.   Bryant motioned to proceed forward with negotiations.  Perez seconded the motion.  Healey reiterated that the contract would be e-mailed to board members before the e-mail vote so they could see the final contract before they make a decision.  Groteluschen asked if there is anything in the contract protecting SNAPI if the Events Center management doesn’t fulfill their obligations.  Healey responded that he wants that included in the final contract.  Healey mentioned that vendors can be charged different rates.  Higher rates are charged to vendors on the ground level and lower rates are charged to vendors on the upper level.  The motion was approved unanimously.  Healey said Events Center managers were trying to get an answer on the food and beverage issue by week’s end.

Healey discussed selection of a committee chairman who would coordinate vendors at Pride.  Normally that responsibility goes to logistics but the chairman is saddled with a lot of other responsibilities.  Yuen was originally assigned to handle vendors but he is now handling other responsibilities.  Healey said he and Yuen talked about whom they would like to see as vender chairman (looking toward Brown).  Healey offered to help Brown with this task because he helped with it last year.  Healey suggested contacting last year’s chairman for help with coordinating vendors, sending materials out, getting the list of last year’s vendors, assembling a packet with all the information for potential vendors, modifying last year’s packet.  Healey warned the biggest problem last year was letting things get out of hand the morning of Pride.  Check-in was not organized well.  Healey suggested groups of vendors would be designated to check in at certain times so we don’t have disorganization at the venue.  Bryant said last year Sierra Health Services sponsored the entire upstairs section and organized the whole area.  That took some of the pressure off of the vendor chairman.  Brown accepted the appointment and the Board officially appointed Brown as vendor chairman.  Bryant motioned to take a five-minute break.  The motion was seconded and approved at 7:35 p.m.

Healey called the Board to order at 7:44 p.m.  Healey discussed Ricki Carrasquillo’s workload as entertainment chairperson.  Healey feels SNAPI board members need to help Carrasquillo with volunteers committee.  Healey is looking for someone to coordinate volunteers at the event while Carrasquillo is coordinating entertainers.  Healey wants volunteer check-in, time cards, etc.  This has been planned but needs someone to execute the plan.  Healey asked the Board for volunteers.  Seeing none, Healey turned to Denis Christopher-Ryan and Letica.  Healey likes Letica’s Christopher-Ryan’s assertiveness.  Healey asked the two board members to work together to coordinate and train volunteers.  Healey suggested giving volunteers free admission to Pride in return for working a certain number of hours.  Healey suggested Letica and Christopher-Ryan reach out to other non-profits for volunteers.  Montgomery suggested Letica and Christopher-Ryan attend a meeting of a youth group at the Center for possible volunteers.  Healey mentioned Carrasquillo has already created a database for volunteers and we need to add to that database.  Letica and Christopher-Ryan would have volunteers fill out SNAPI forms, schedule volunteers and assign them duties.  Healey said volunteers committee members would work with logistics committee.  Healey asked Perez to provide Letica and Christopher-Ryan with what he needs from the volunteers committee.

Bryant addressed Pride marketing.  Bryant has reviewed some of the sponsorships we had last year such as Gay.com and Passport Magazine.  Passport Magazine’s agreement carries into this year.  It is a trade for an ad in our Pride guide for an ad in their publication.   She has approached other magazines and companies to get that same kind of deal because there is no money exchanged.  Some of them will require some money and Bryant said she would put a full proposal together.  Healey mentioned last year we had a significant amount of in-kind sponsorship, which included the $166,695 last year.  That figure included all of the Web sites where we placed our ads.  It also included our ads in all of the magazines.

Healey addressed the issue of the Pride page in the Bugle.  Healey stated that it is our most import link to our community.  Healey said Rod at the Bugle is going to be taking over as our liaison at the Bugle.  Rod will format our page and make sure it’s there.  Rod still needs the information from us.  Healey asked Bryant whether she wanted to continue coordinating the Pride page in the Bugle in light of all the other responsibility she has now for marketing Pride.  Danny G mentioned ten years ago he did the layout for a penny saver publication and several other publications.  Danny G asked why SNAPI doesn’t lay out it own page for the Bugle.  Bryant responded that SNAPI is not guaranteed a full page in each edition of the Bugle.  Sometimes our page may be slip in half and spread over two pages.  Healey stated that Kelly Smith has guaranteed us a full page from now until Pride.  Healey stated he wants Bryant focused on contacting the magazines and Web sites.  Healey stated he wants everyone to know when our Pride is going to happen this year.  Bryant stated she is fine with doing the marketing as well as the Pride page.  Healey asked Bryant to clarify our deadline to the Bugle.  Bryant said it is the Friday before the Bugle comes out.  Healey wants board members to submit everything to Bryant by noon on the Wednesday before the Friday deadline.  Bryant promised to send out a reminder on Monday for each Wednesday submission.

Bryant stated that the next Pride page would contain a full-page ad for Mardi Gras.  Healey suggested the Board needs to have the Mardi Gras ad reduced so there is room for the other events, which require promotion, especially, Pride.  Bryant said she has submitted Pride ads, which can be placed in the Bugle space permitting but there is no guarantee.  Healey suggested the Mardi Gras ad be at the top of the Pride page and the ad for Pride go below.  Healey said SNAPI needs to get the word about the calendar project.  Yuen said the calendar project will be the subject of the cover page and cover story in three and a half weeks.

Healey suggested SNAPI needs to do some aggressive marketing for the Mardi Gras party.  The ad will appear in the next Bugle.  He wants posters displayed in the community.   He asked Bryant to help with distributing the posters.  Healey doesn’t want to wait until the week before the event.  Healey believes people are looking for a place to party on the night of our party even if they work the next day.  Healey feels our party happens on the right night whereas other groups and companies are holding parties on the weekend.  Healey noted that there was great concern that the Mardi Gras ad did not appear in the last Bugle and the Board would have liked for the ad to be in that issue.  But it’s not something that will stop the event as long as we get the posters distributed immediately.  Healey suggested Bryant send out an e-mail blast to the names on our database.  The e-mail blast should contain the ad Danny G designed for his event.  Bryant stated the bingo e-mail blast went out today and we should wait a few days before sending out the Mardi Gras e-mail blast.

Christopher-Ryan stated we need to advertise our events in more than one issue of the Bugle even if the ad is a half or quarter page.  A board member asked Bryant to cost of a full-page ad.  Bryant responded it is several thousand dollars.  Danny G suggested that if we know what space we can expect in the Bugle, he could make templates from which to choose for any given edition of the Bugle.  Danny G asked if we have control over how our ad appears in the Bugle and Healey responded that we have total control and the Bugle has printed what we have sent them.  It was Bryant’s decision not include Mardi Gras in the last edition.  Bryant stated that she has laid out the Pride page in the past and sent it to the Bugle.  The Bugle has reworked the page.  Healey suggested we have more flexibility now that Rod is taking over responsibility for the Pride page.  Healey feels we can come to an understanding with Rod about how we want to have our page displayed in the Bugle.   Healed asked Danny G and Bryant to work with Rod.

Montgomery asked if SNAPI has a contract with the Bugle.  Montgomery wants something on paper that specifies SNAPI is responsible for laying out the Pride page.  Healey stated he recently found a prior contract and wants to use it as a template for the next contract.  Healey said the terms of how the Pride page would be laid out would be added to the contract.  Healey said he is working with the Bugle on the contract.

Danny G expressed concerns about the Mardi Gras party.  Danny G stated some major supporters and their 50 friends may not attend the party.  Danny G feels the only people who will come to the event are those who see the advertising and there was no ad in last week’s Bugle.  Danny G asked the Board if this party is still worth having?  Danny G is concerning how effective posters and one Bugle ad will be.  If board members were to invite their friends, then the party could be successful.  Healey asked for the source of the information that some 50 people who planned on attending the party decided against it.  Danny G stated that one person was telling people in a chat room not to attend his event.  Danny G said two other friends who had planned on helping with the party told him they were concerned because they didn’t see advertising for it in the Bugle and they didn’t feel many people would show up.  Healey stated that people in the chat room write a lot of things but it doesn’t necessary mean they follow through with want they write.  Healey assured Danny G that many people are telling this person what he wants to hear so he won’t pester them anymore.  Healey stated that Danny G has a history of throwing a great party.  Healey stated that people in the chat room know that Danny G is putting on this event and know how well he does it.  Healey doesn’t want anyone on the Board to run scared because someone in the community tells others not to support our event.  Healey related that last year, local bars ran ads suggesting people boycott the Pride festival.  We had the most people we ever had and the most successful Pride based on the numbers and score of the event.

Healey told Danny G that Danny G has put a lot of effort into this event.  It is a low-exposure event for SNAPI.  Word is already out about the party and people are already expecting the event.  Healey said we should go forward with the event.  Montgomery reminded everyone that SNAPI has been building consistently since last year’s Pride.  We may not have had large turnouts at events such as the New Year’s Eve party, but next year, those people who attended will bring their friends and our events will grow.  We have to prove to the community what happened, happened.  We are not going to let it stop us.  We’re moving on.  Letica agreed and added SNAPI has brought the standard of events up in this town.  We need to keep showing the community every month or every other month what we can do.  At the least, this Board will support itself just like other groups.  Danny G stated he knows we will have fun but is it worth it to us to go forward.  Letica reminded Danny G that the money he personally spent on posters and materials this year can be reused in future years.  Healey stated we cannot allow the chat rooms to run this community.  SNAPI is about the community.  Danny G stated he wanted reassurance that if his expected guests did not show, the Board would not be disappointed in him.  Healey stated the Board is all behind each other.  If we criticized each other for events, no one would step up to the plate to do an event.  We support each other and we support our community.  Our community is now supporting us.  Healey stated like anything in this city, it takes years to build.  Healey stated this is the 21st Pride in Las Vegas and we are only at 6,000 people.  It has taken that long to build to where we are.

Yuen suggested SNAPI needs to be more aggressive with the managers of the host site of the party to help us to promote the event.  Danny G said he is working on table tents.  Yuen suggested giving employees beads, which can be handed out to patrons in an effort to encourage them to attend the Mardi Gras Party.  Healey suggested board members might want to go to meetings for other groups to encourage their members to attend our events.  Healey said is should not just be an e-mail but a board member who tells the organization that SNAPI wants members of their group to come to our event.  Healey added that we might have relied too much on the ad had it run in the last edition of the Bugle.  Now we have to get out in the community and promote the event ourselves.  Healey suggested if board members attend someone’s event, that board member should suggest the host or hostess give a plug for our event if it is appropriate to do so.  Montgomery said he contacts local bars for his work and he is constantly told, “No.”  Montgomery said we have heard that from so many people before.  Montgomery thinks it is board members responsibility to help promote SNAPI events.  Healey asked what bar wouldn’t let us put up good-looking, professional posters such as the posters we have.  Montgomery said Hawk’s is holding their own event that night but he knows the manager there and Montgomery believes he will get a poster put up at Hawk’s because the manager supports SNAPI.  

Danny G asked board members to notify him about what size posters they would be willing to help place in the community.  Danny G has inserts, flyers, small posters, and large posters.  Letica asked if the posters are dated.  The posters just say Fat Tuesday but Fat Tuesday may not fall in the month of February next year.  Dujka asked if someone can print the flyers from Danny G’s master copy.  Perez stated he had a contact with Kinko’s.  Danny G has produced handouts for the upcoming bingo.  He also has easels so he can display larger posters, which promote Mardi Gras.  Letica asked if we could sell tickets prior to the event.  Healey said tickets would only be sold at the door because ticket sales prior to the event get too complicated.  Montgomery asked if SNAPI could reimburse Danny G for some of his out-of-pocket expenses.  Healey stated that he wanted to have Danny G do SNAPI’s printing work on a formal basis once SNAPI has the funds to pay for printing.  The rate for printing posters and so forth would be negotiated.  Basically the organization would enter into a contract with Danny G.  

Healey asked all board members to send a list of the posters they want from Danny G by Friday.  Healey instructed Danny G to get a template to Perez so Perez could have flyers printed up.  Perez should let board members know as soon as he has the printed flyers so board members can hand them out.  Letica suggested board members tell Danny G the number of posters they want as well as where they planned to post them.  Christopher-Ryan asked if SNAPI could produce an insert for placement inside the Bugle.  Bryant stated there would be a cost to pay someone to insert the flyers into the Bugle by hand.  Healey asked Bryant to contact the Bugle and find out if it is possible for the Bugle to donate the labor for doing the inserts.  Letica suggested offering bingo players free admission to the Mardi Gras to make sure we have plenty of patrons at the party.  Healey feels patrons can pay $7 for the party.  If they want to attend the party, they will pay the $7 admission fee.

Yuen reported that bingo sponsors had donated flowers for the Valentine’s bingo night.  Yuen is waiting for candies to arrive from Ethel M’s and See’s.  These will be used for prizes.  Yuen has a DVD player, which was left over from the previous bingo.  The bonus bingo game will be different this time.  A separate bingo card will be sold for an additional $3.  The prize for the eleventh game will be the DVD player.  Healey stated this setup would encourage players to pay the full $10 for bingo instead of the normal $7.  Brown asked if the donation forms were ready because he needs one for a donation of cd’s, which will go toward bingo prizes.  Letica stated he liked the chocolate bar gifts to the bingo players.  Yuen said that would happen again this time.  Yuen confirmed the date for Sunday brunch bingo is March 21st.   Yuen stated each bingo will have a theme.  The theme for March 21st is spring since the 21st is the second day of spring.   The spring theme will include prizes with flowers, plants, etc.  Healey reminded board members to attend bingo Tuesday night and encourage their friends to attend.  The e-mail blast will go out tomorrow and again on Monday.

Yuen reported SNAPI donated $1,240 to Make-A-Wish Foundation of Southern Nevada.  Letica raised $538 from co-workers.  Make-A-Wish will give SNAPI four sets of dinners and two sets of movie passes for the donations.  Healey stated the seven walkers donated the dinners and movie passes to SNAPI so they can be used as prizes for future bingo’s.

Yuen reported the Aids Walk will be on April 18th.  Healey said he planned to attend the meeting on Thursday night to represent SNAPI.  Yuen said support walker do not have to pay to participate.    They do encourage everyone to come up with a $35 donation.  They call it a star walker.  A superstar walker is a $75 donation.  This year, the walk is being moved from the Strip to downtown.  Healey wants walkers to wear SNAPI shirts, which have to be done for all of the events in which we participate.  Danny G asked board members to give him their shirt size when they submit their requests for posters.  Danny G stated he could print t-shirts.  Healey would like to see a polo shirt with a color that really stands out.  Letica suggested they don’t all have to be the same color.  Yuen said he has balloons from Party City, which can be used to make an arch in pride colors.  Healey said it would be good if board members showed up at events in good-looking pride shirts.  Healey said he would send an e-mail with the breakdown of what the Aids Walk organizers are looking for and how we can participate.  Brown said he could make a page on the Web site to promote the Aids Walk.

Under new business Healey addressed Bennett from the audience.  Healey reiterated SNAPI policy states that anyone who wants to be a member of the Board of Directors must serve on a committee for three months.  Once the three months has expired then a committee member can be considered for appointment to the board.  Bennett described his background and his connections within the community.  Healey asked Bennett to e-mail a resume with references to him.  Danny G offered his new mobile equipment to set up a dance area for Pride.  Healey stated the logistics committee needs to talk about the setup for dancing at Pride and would welcome his offer.  Letica reminded the Board that SNAPI owes NGRA a country dance tent at Pride.  Yuen stated that we would need lights and music for the pageant on the Wednesday before the festival.  Healey stated Shirley who does Karaoke at Freezone is interested in doing it for our Pride.  Christopher-Ryan asked Healey to look through last year’s Pride materials for information on what Education Committee did at Pride last year.  Healey remembered that the Education Committee was in charge of getting the Aids Quilt to Pride.  Healey stated Carrasquillo was instrumental in helping SNAPI get the quilt through the Health District.  Yuen said MCC is having a big fair on the weekend of Mother’s Day.  Yuen said Christopher-Ryan has agreed to have a booth there.  Yuen said Blue Moon is celebrating their one-year anniversary on April 1st.  Blue Moon asked SNAPI to have an information table at the party.  Christopher-Ryan asked if the party would be clothing optional and whether we needed to have someone at the table.  Yuen responded that we would want to have someone there to answer questions and sell tickets to Pride.

Healey announced Montgomery has made the decision to resign.  Montgomery addressed the Board.  He stated that he has to step back on his responsibilities due to his health.  He is still willing to help SNAPI with its events.  Montgomery thanked board members.  Healey thanked Montgomery for his hard work and wished him the best of luck with his health.  Healey officially noted Montgomery’s resignation is effective immediately.

Healey opened the floor to members of the community.  Dujka asked for updates on three on-going issues before the Board.  Healey stated we have received full payment from Shirley Burns.  The insurance claim is still in process.  The police report is on going.  Metro asked for further information from SNAPI.  Healey said he is working on that.  Letica asked when our claim was sent to the insurance company.  Healey stated it was two or three days after the police report was filed.  Healey stated he would check on the status of the claim.  Healey reiterated that the claim was $4,500 for embezzlement by Josh Ryan, which is the amount that SNAPI could prove Ryan was responsible for.  The remainder of the $45,000 debt was due to mismanagement and the D and O typically does not cover that.  Healey stated the claim was for the full amount with the hopes that the insurance company would award us something.

Paul Allen offered to help serve on a committee.  He has a background in convention services.

A member of the audience described his concern about an Ohio businessman’s problems getting a new club started at Neonopolis.  He asked if SNAPI is involved with this issue.  Healey stated that the Bugle is very active and powerful in the community.  The Bugle often kicks off public service efforts and other groups often join their effort.  The member of the audience asked about mass mailing information to bolster our marketing efforts.  Yuen stated that we would have to mail a minimum of 200 pieces to take advantage of bulk mail rates.  Montgomery suggested we might be able to use the Center’s e-mail list for our marketing efforts.  Yuen suggested we should contact Luann at the Bugle to get the Bugle’s mailing list.  The mailing must be in an envelope according to the Bugle’s requirements.  Montgomery said the same applies for the Center’s mailing list.  Healey suggested Danny G work with the Center to take advantage of the Center’s bulk mailing prices.  Dujka reminded bulk mail often takes two weeks for delivery.  Healey stated that there is plenty of time because the mailing does not have to arrive until a week before the event.  Letica offered to pay for postage for the mass mailing.  Bryant confirmed the psychic would attend the Mardi Gras Party.  Dujka reminded the Board that mass mailings require a physical address for a return address.  He wondered if our mailbox address was sufficient.  Healey stated that the return address would be the Center’s address.  

The motion to adjourn was seconded and approved unanimously.  Healey declared adjournment at 9:15 p.m. 

Keith Groteluschen

SNAPI Secretary

